
WOODLAND MIDDLE SCHOOL
February 2024

Important Dates

Thursday, February 8

School Board Meeting

6:30pm

Monday, February 19

Presidents Day Holiday

No School

Friday, February 23

Spirit Day 

Crazy Hair day

Tuesday, February 27

8th Grade WHS Visit

Time TBD

Wednesday, February 28

Parents Night 

Incoming Freshman

WHS 6pm – 7pm

Thursday, February 29

5th Grade Field Trip

Friday, March 8

No School 

Non Student/Staff Day

Thursday, March 14

School Board Meeting

6:30pm

Thursday, March 21

A Night of the Arts

WHS Commons

6:30pm – 8:30pm

Friday, March 22

Spirit Day 

Dress Alike Day

March 26 – 28

Spring Conferences

Times TBD

March 26 – 29

Early Release @ 12:25pm

April 1 - 5

Spring Break

This month’s focus is Empathy. One way to think about Empathy is “understanding and connecting with other people’s feelings.” Empathy is a 
practice that can help us grow strong relationships. Empathy is 1 of 3 traits we will focus on throughout the year that helps students Be Kind. 

Throughout the school, students will be developing skills like perspective-taking, conflict resolution, and leadership.

February Character Trait

Empathy

Election Day is February 13th.

Remember to VOTE!

Attendance in school is crucial for a student's academic success and overall development. Regular 

attendance ensures that students receive consistent instruction, participate in classroom discussions, and 

engage with their peers, all of which contribute to a comprehensive learning experience. Additionally, 

attendance fosters a sense of responsibility, and other skills that are vital for success in both academic 

and professional settings.

It is essential for parents and guardians to be aware of the state guidelines regarding school attendance to 

support their child's educational journey. According to these State guidelines:

• After one unexcused absence, the school is required to notify the family in writing.

• The state allows fifteen absences in a school year; after that, a doctor's note is necessary for any 

additional absences.

• After three unexcused absences, families will be notified by the District's Student Engagement 

Coordinator.

• Between two and seven unexcused absences, appropriate steps must be taken including the use of 

WARNS or other assessments, date-informed interventions, or convening the IEP or 504 team if 

applicable.

• Seven unexcused absences in a month may lead to an agreement with the student and parent, 

establishing attendance requirements.

• After seven unexcused absences in a month and not later than fifteen in a school year a Truancy 

Petition can be filed with the Juvenile Court.

Parents and guardians are encouraged to communicate with the school office through various channels, 

such as phone calls, Skyward absences requests, or emails, to stay informed and address any attendance-

related concerns promptly.

Updates From the Attendance Office! 

Change of After School Plans or Need a Message Sent to a Student?

Please call the office before 2:25 pm.  
The end of the day is extremely busy in the office.  It can be a challenge to ensure students receive their 

messages.

The safety of each student is our most important priority. To ensure all students are making it home 

safely, we will no longer be allowing last minute changes to afterschool plans. All phone calls home will 

need to be made during lunch/free15 and all bus notes will need to be stamped prior to 2:25 pm.  



https://wa-woodland-lite.intouchreceipting.com/WMSWoodlandWay5K


Cold and Flu Season is upon us
Please keep your child home if 

they are not feeling well. 

Here is a link to the most recent Covid19 guidelines:
https://doh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/2023-02/420456-

COVID19DecisionTrees.pdf

https://doh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/2023-02/420456-COVID19DecisionTrees.pdf


Invest ED is a non-profit that 

provides students with immediate 

help when it is needed most, our 

school utilizes the funds they 

provide to help students in need 

throughout the school year. If you 

would like to learn more or donate 

please click here.  

This year alone we were able to 

help over 20 students with the 

funds they provided us.

WMS Office Hours 
Monday 9:30am – 4:00pm 

Tuesday – Friday 8:15am – 4:00pm

WMS Building Entry Students will 

enter through the commons. Monday 

9:40am Tuesday – Friday 8:25am

From the Nurse

If you need to report your child absent, you 

may do so any of the following ways…

• Call the office at 360-841-2850 and leave a voicemail.  

• Send a message through Talking Points.

• Email mclendoj@woodlandschools.org 

Please include your students name, date and 

reason for absence. 

https://invested.org/campaigns/woodland-middle-school


Safe:
• Stay seated while the bus is in motion
• Stay out of the aisleway

Respectful:
• Voice level 2
• Follow the driver's directions
• Use kind words/polite language and actions

Responsible:
• No eating on the bus
• Leave the bus clean/ Throw away trash
• Be on time

Problem solver:
• Ask the driver for help
• Tell the driver if something happens on the bus

Alternate stop:
• A note from your guardian must be stamped by the office to ride to a stop that is 

not your designated stop

Cellphones:
• Earbuds must be worn if you are listening to anything on your phone
• Only 1 earbud should be worn to hear the driver's directions
• Cell phones are for individual use and for emergency calls only
• Video taping other students is prohibited

Please discuss the following rules and guidelines to help keep our bus riders safe. 



Woodland Public School District does not discriminate in any programs or activities on the basis of sex, race, creed, religion, color, national origin, age, veteran or military status, sexual orientation, gender expression, gender identity, 
disability, or the use of a trained dog guide or service animal and provides equal access to the Boy Scouts and other designated youth groups. The following employee(s) has been designated to handle questions and complaints of alleged 

discrimination:
Vicky Barnes, Title IX Officer, Civil Right Coordinator, and Affirmative Action Officer, 800 Second St. Woodland, WA 98674, barnesv@woodlandschools.org, (360) 841-2702

Jake Hall, 504 Coordinator, 800 Second St. Woodland, WA 98674, hallj@woodlandschools.org, (360) 841-2720
You can report discrimination and discriminatory harassment to any school staff member or to the district's Civil Rights Coordinator, listed above. You also have the right to file a complaint. For a copy of your district’s nondiscrimination 

policy and procedure, contact your school or district office or view it online at www.woodlandschools.org/policies. You can also make a complaint with the Office for Civil Rights, U.S. Department of Education, 206-607-1600 ǀ TDD: 1-800-877-
8339 ǀ OCR.Seattle@ed.gov ǀ www.ed.gov/ocr

For lunch menu click here
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